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A meeting of the Palomar College Tenure & Evaluations Review Board was held on Sept. 14, 2015  in AA-140
	Members Present
	Melinda Carrillo, Barb Kelber, Shannon Lienhart, Susan Snow, Tami Weintraub, Lesley Williams


	Members Absent        
	Moore, Sourbeer

	Call to Order
Approval of Minutes- September 14, 2015
Action- TERB Appointments to the Evaluations Appeal Committee (EAC)

Action- Instructions for Chair letter for Probationary Faculty

Peer Evaluation Option for Part-time Librarians
Update on Deans on Fall 2015 Committees
Updates

Other

	The meeting was called to order at 3:35 p.m.   
To approve the minutes of September 14, 2015.  MSC Kelber, Lienhart.  All in favor.
To appoint Susan Snow and Russ McDonald as the TERB representative and alternate to the EAC respectively.  MSC Kelber, Williams.
This item will be brought back.
This item will be brought back.

Barb told TERB members that Deans have been appointed for all probationary faculty.   The interim AMCBS Dean is expected to be in place in time for committee work.  Barb reported that VP Sourbeer suggested splitting the MNHS evaluees up between Dean Kahn, Dean Sivert, and Dean Kelly.
At the last meeting, TERB directed Barb to communicate with the department chair of a first year probationary faculty member whose committee was in flux and lacking discipline expertise.  Barb reported that she spoke with the department chair and the chair maintained her position that she would be TEC chair, since the contract gives her that authority and she believes it is in the department’s best interest.  The discipline expert in the department agreed to serve as the second member and work cooperatively with the department chair for the sake of the new faculty member.  TERB members considered a draft for an MOU that would direct departments to, whenever possible, designate as TEC Chair a tenured department member in the same discipline, or a discipline as close as possible, to the discipline of the evaluee.   A discussion followed.  TERB members agreed to allow the department chair to serve as committee chair and the discipline expert as second member in this particular case.  However, they were firm that upholding discipline expertise is essential and the MOU may need to be brought back at a later time.
Barb told TERB members about a request from a Part-time Faculty member, requesting that her ten day comment period exclude three days in observation of Yom Kippur.  TERB members agreed this could be accommodated.

TERB members discussed the Dean’s role in observation protocols. They expressed their concern regarding the Dean’s directly approaching probationary faculty to schedule observations.

TERB members reaffirmed the protocol relating to the requirement of three observations.

TERB directed Barb to communicate with the VP about the importance of his role in attending TERB meetings.



	Meeting Adjourned

	Meeting adjourned at 4:35 p.m. 


	Next Meeting
	October 5, 2015, 3:30 p.m, AA-140    
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